ORIGIN OF WEISER RIVER WATER DISTRICT #67

IDWR Microfiche Records, 1/30/2015

teve Lester,
Interim Western Region I\/Ianager1

Muir vs. Allison last binding decree was in 1921.

1922, IDWR records describe water master reports for Water District 41, which
included the Weiser River and South Fork Weiser River and surrounding creeks
such as Mann Creek, Mill Creek, Hornet Creek, and South Fork Ditch.

Did not find definite record stating when entire river drainage except Little Weiser
River system was renamed & renumbered as Weiser River Water District #67. But
staff thinks this happened sometime in the late 1970’s.

The river has been part of a water district in one way or another since at least the
early 1920s. Anyone wanting more details is welcome to visit the IDWR State
Office located in downtown Boise, 208-287-4800, ask for Water Distribution
Section.

! Information from Sarah Shaul at IDWR State Office per SL request.



Lester, Steve

Fsromﬁ Lester, Steve

Sent: Thursday, January 29, 2015 8:53 AM
To: "Terry Horton'

Subject: RE: WD67

Terry:

We are looking into it, not sure we have a definite answer, oddly enough! I will bring the results to the annual meeting
next Monday it | can’t get back to you before then.

See you then,

Steve Lester

From: Terry Horton [mailto:thhortonfarms@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, January 28, 2015 8:18 PM

To: Lester, Steve

Subject: WD67

Good morning Mr. Lester,

I have been trying to get you by phone but haven't been able to make the connection yet. So 1 asked Brandi for
your email.

My question to you is When was Water District 67 established? I have received packets from both Washington
& Adams counties that have to start filing with the state each year and this is one of the questions asked and I
have no idea. I would really appreciate your help in this matter.

Thank you, Terry Horton-Secretary WDG67

Live long, laugh often, love much,



